
Minutes

LOS ANGELES COUNTY TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

Wednesday, March 25, 1992

The regular Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman
Antonovich at 1:55 p.m., in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing
Room at the Hall of Administration.

Members present were:

Supervisor Mike Antonovich
Supervisor Ed Edelman
Councilman Ray Grabinski
Councilwoman Jacki Bacharach

Councilmember Judy Hathaway-Francis
Councilman Richard Alatorre
Jim Tolbert
Gerry Hertzberg, Alternate for Supervisor Molina
Mas Fukai, Alternate for Supervisor Hahn
Marvin Holen, Alternate for Supervisor Edelman
Don Knabe, Alternate for Supervisor Dana
Nick Patsaouras, Alternate for Supervisor Antonovich
Ray Remy, Alternate for Mayor Bradley
Harold Croyts, for Councilwoman Hathaway-Francis
Jerry Baxter, Ex-Officio for State of California

Staff members present:
Neil Peterson, Executive Director
David Kelsey, Assistant County Counsel
Kathy Torigoe, Executive Secretary
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CHAIRMAN’ S REMARKS

Oversight Panel for an Independent Audit of the LACTC

Keith Comrie and Dan Ikemoto reported on information
relative to implementing the independent audit that was
requested by a motion by Mayor Tom Bradley and
Supervisor Mike Antonovich on March 16, 1992.
They recommended three private sector members who will
serve on the Oversight Committee. They are:

Sheldon Ausman, retired former managing partner of
Southern California Region of Arthur Andersen and
Company, is now a Senior Vice President at Johnson and
Higgins;

Mr. Ivan Houston, former Chief Executive of Golden
State Mutual Life Insurance, now serves as chairman.
He also serves on a series of other boards in civic
groups, among others Pacific-Bell as the chair of their
Audit Committee;

Mr. William Schulte, CPA Accountant, the former Western
Region Vice Chairman of KMPG, Peat, Marwick and
Company.

In the short-term, a limited financial review would be
conducted of various matters primarily identified in
the L.A. Times newspaper article, such as travel,
credit cards, etc. The scope of this audit will be
limited to reviewing the new/revised controls put in
place for such administrative expenditures and their
effectiveness. The longer-term approach would require
the hiring of a contractor to conduct a major
management/fiscal audit of the management structure,
practices and controls of the LACTC through a Request
for Proposal (RFP) process. This audit would take
several months to conduct.

Chairman Antonovich thanked both Mr. Ikemoto and Mr.
Comrie for their report.

Ms. Bacharach moved to approve Mr. Ikemoto and Mr.
Comrie’s recommendations and requested the Executive
Director approve a contract for the services of Wilfred
Copeland to serve as a project manager under the
discretion of the Oversight Panel, which was seconded.
Hearing no objection, motion was carried.

Mr. Hertzberg asked if Commission would be providing
staff support and accounting will be providing staff
support in addition to this contract?
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Mr. Comrie indicated that Mr. Wilfred J. Copeland,
Certified Public Accountant of Copeland and Company, is
a former partner of KMPG, Peat, Marwick and Company.
He will direct the Oversight Panel’s staff which will
be provided by the City and County in conducting the
short-term financial review and in preparing the RFP
for the management audit. The contract with Mr.
Copeland would be for approximately 60 days at a cost
of $90 per hour, not to exceed $25,000.

Mr. Hertzberg indicated that he would invite any need
for reimbursement for those expenditures that will be
incurred.

Update on LACTC/SCRTD Reorqanization Leqislation

Mr. Peterson indicated that Ray Remy attended the
Senate Appropriations Committee hearing in Sacramento.

Mr. Remy reported that the committee met and did passed
the bill unanimously. Many of the amendments that the
Commission had asked for have been incorporated into
the bill. There was an issue relative to a threshold
for principals only on contracts. He indicated that
there’s some prospect of working out a potential
compromise which will achieve the accountability that
the Assemblyman is after and also achieve the ability
that we will not have to withhold or hold up important
contracts to wait for quarterly meetings of the
principals.

PRESENTATION OF AWARD

The Progressive Architecture Design Award was presented by
Chairman Antonovich to Ellerbe Becket with the collaboration of
artist Robert Pilar for the architectural design of the
Vermont/Santa Monica station. Ellerbe Becket was chosen from
over 700 entries.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

o Correction on Item #9 - the LACTC Lobbyist Policy. This
item was continued to this meeting as an information item.

o Staff was asked to check the tapes and make the correction
on Item #4 - AB 8 - (Hannigan): Rail Passenger Service 
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Highway Information Signs. At the February 26 meeting,
staff made a recommendation to support this bill if the
following amendments are made: (i) language is incorporated
which emphasizes that it is in the public’s best interest
for Caltrans to work with local transportation agencies in
informing motorists of all modes of transportation services,
and (2) language is added that requires Caltrans to respond
to local agencies’ requests regarding the design and
placement of signs. The LISC approved the staff
recommendation to support this bill if language is added
which would require Caltrans to work cooperatively with all
county and regional transportation agencies statewide to
develop a uniform policy for signage.

Mr. Baxter asked that a motion be made to change this
recommendation to support this bill without the amendments.

Mr. Alatorre moved approval, seconded by chairman
Antonovich. Hearing no objection, motion was carried.

Mr. Tim Roberts requested the minutes reflect that he
attempted to give public comment concerning the
mismanagement of the Commission as it relates to large
amounts of money spent on voice lessons or moving costs to
move an employee from Thousand Oaks to Redondo Beach.

Minutes of February 26 were approved as amended.

PUBLIC HEARINGS - re. Necessity for the Acquisition of Real
Property Interests described as follows:

B81-B2-171: Franchise Realty Interstate Corporation, an
Illinois Corporation (subsidiary of Mcdonald’s Corporation)
and B81-B2-173 - McDonald’s of Los Angeles -Located at 323
to 341 South Vermont Avenue in the city of Los Angeles.

Mr. Kelsey indicated that this is a hearing for the
determination of the public necessity to acquire property
described as 323-341 South Vermont in the City of Los
Angeles owned by the McDonald’s Corporation. This is a
project for the Metro Red Line MOS-2 subsurface easement.
After evidence is received, the Commission will be asked to
approve the Resolution of Necessity for the property. The
resolution will require eight votes.

Mr. Kelsey asked the following questions which were answered
by Mr. Wiley.
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Mr. Kelsey:

Mr. Wiley:

Mr. Kelsey:

Mr. Wiley:

Mr. Kelsey:

Mr. Wiley:

Mr. Kelsey:

Mr. Wiley:

Mr. Kelsey:

Mr. Wiley:

Mr. Kelsey:

Mr. Wiley:

Please state your name and position.

My name is James Wiley, I’m manager of Real
Estate for Los Angeles County Transportation
Commission.

Did you prepare the staff report which
appears in this agenda?

Yes I did.

Are the matters contained in the report true
and correct?

To the best of my knowledge they are true and
correct.

Does the public interest and necessity
require the subject project.

Yes. The project will render significant
improvements to the transportation system and
Los Angeles County basin and will result in
energy and savings and a lesser need for
parking in the Downtown area and other
regions.

Is the project planned or located in a matter
that will be the most compatible with the
greatest public good and least private
injury?

Yes. Numerous engineering studies were
conducted and an environmental studies done.
Public hearings were held with community
groups and the project was approved by the
Commission as being planned and located in
the matter best suited to the public good.

Is this property to be acquired necessary to
the project.

Yes. This property is necessary. The board
displays over here indicate where the tunnel
location is and these properties are needed
in order to drive the tunnels to complete the
line as the alignment shows.
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Mr. Kelsey: Mr. Wiley, was an offer to acquire the
property based upon approved just
compensation made to the owners.

Mr. Wiley: Yes. A statutory offer was made.

Mr. Kelsey requested that the staff report be received into
evidence. Seeing no additional witnesses were present, it
would be appropriate to approve the staff recommendation and
adopt the Resolution of Necessity by eight votes.

Ms. Bacharach moved for approval, which was seconded.
Hearing no objection, motion was carried.

R81-B2-189: Phillip Lor and Samson Lor - Located at 3815 to
3819 West Beverly Boulevard in the City of Los Anqeles

Mr. Kelsey stated that the second hearing is for the
determination of public necessity to acquire property
described as 3815-3819 West Beverly Boulevard in the City of
Los Angeles, owned by Phillip and Samson Lor. This is for
the Metro Red Line Vermont/Beverly station portal, which is
a full take. After the evidence is received the Commission
will be asked to approve the resolution of necessity for the
property.

Mr. Kelsey asked the same previous questions of Mr. Wiley.

Mr. Kelsey requested that the staff report be received into
evidence.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the staff report.

Testimony was received from Philip Lor whose address is 68
Golden Glen Drive, Simi Valley, CA.

Mr. Lor asked that negotiations be opened to an agreed
price.

Mr. Antonovich moved to continue this item to next month and
directed staff to negotiate with Mr. Lor and return with a
settlement, which was seconded. Hearing no objections,
motion was carried.

R81-B2-190: Esther Dana - Located at 3801 to 3807 West
Beverly Blvd and 301 to 305 North Vermont Avenue in the City
of Los Anqeles.
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Mr. Kelsey indicated this is item is a public resolution for
necessity on the property which is identified as 301 - 305
North Vermont Avenue in the City of Los Angeles owned by
Esther Dana. This property is for the Metro Red Line
Vermont/Beverly station portal and is for a full take.

After evidence is received, the Commission will be asked to
approve a Resolution of Necessity for the property. The
resolution requires eight votes.

Mr. Kelsey asked the same questions of Mr. Wiley.

Mr. Kelsey requested that the staff report be received into
evidence.

Public comment made by:
Alan Dana, 4008 Westland, Sherman Oaks
Dean Dana, 12541 Besermer Street, North Hollywood

Mr. Antonovich moved to continue this item to next month
and return with a final agreement, which was seconded.
Hearing no objection, motion was carried.

d. R81-B2-232: J. Ned, Incorporated - Located at the
Southwesterly corner of Hollywood Boulevard and Arqyle
Avenue in the City of Los Angeles, County of Los Anqeles

Mr. Kelsey reported this is a hearing for the determination
of the public necessity to acquire property described as a
Southwesterly corner of Hollywood Boulevard and Argyle;
owned by J. Ned, Incorporated for this Hollywood and Vine
station of the Metro Red Line. This is a full take.

Mr. Kelsey asked the same questions of Mr. Wiley.

Mr. Kelsey asked that the staff report be received into
evidence.

Testimony was received from Mr. A.J. Hazarabedian whose
address is 17414 Armenta in Northridge. He appeared on
behalf of Grant Parking which is a tenant on this property
at issue. He stated that Grant operates a parking lot at
the property now and has operated a parking lot successfully
for a number of years. He noted that Grant is not shown as
tenant in the staff report and that no offer has been made
to Grant at all.



LACTC Minutes
March 25, 1992
Page 8

Mr. Antonovich moved that this item be continued and
returned at next month’s meeting. Hearing no objection,
motion was carried.

CLOSED SESSION - at 4:15 p.m. the Commissioners recessed into
closed session to discuss the following:

o Pending Litigation (Government Code 54956.9(b) 

o Santa Fe Right of Way Negotiations - status

CONSENT CALENDAR (Discussion at Commission or Public Request)
(Items 1-28)

Items #3, #5, #6, #15, #18, #19, #21, #22, #24 and #28 were held
over for further discussion.

Motion was made and seconded to approve the remainder of the
Consent Calendar items. Hearing no objection, motion was
carried.

Approval of Commission Travel

Commission ratification of the following travel is being
made:

Commissioner Bacharach was invited by Caltrans to
participate in an Executive-Level Workshop on
February 9-11, 1992 in San Francisco. The workshop
was jointly sponsored by Caltrans, the California
Transportation Commission, and a group of Executive
Directors from California’s Metropolitan Planning
Organizations and Regional Transportation Agencies.
This workshop was held to reevaluate all aspects of
California’s transportation program in accordance
with the changes anticipated in the Intermodal
Surface Transportation Act.

Commissioner Judy Hathaway-Francis attended the
Independent cities Association Seminar in Santa
Barbara on February 21-23, 1992 to discuss the
LACTC/SCRTD reorganization legislation and other
transportation matters.

Commissioners Bacharach, Grabinski, and Tolbert
attended the APTA Legislative Conference on March 8-



LACTC Minutes
March 25, 1992
Page 9

i0, 1992 in Washington, D.C. This was a crucial
meeting since the Administration budget proposal for
transportation significantly cuts Los Angeles County
projects over what was included in the recently-
enacted reauthorization bill. Commissioners met with
legislators involved in approving the funding
appropriations for Los Angeles County projects.

Commissioner Jacki Bacharach or Ray Remy was
appointed by the Chair to attend the Senate
Appropriations Committee meeting on AB 152
reorganization legislation in Sacramento on March 23,
1992, and testify regarding the Joint Board actions.

Commission travel was approved.

Metro Red Line Mid-City Seqment - Locally-Preferred
Alternative

Chairman Antonovich turned the chair over to Nick
Patsaouras.

Mr. Alatorre, Mr. Antonovich and Mr. Edelman abstained due
to potential conflict of interest.

Steve Lantz reported on the staff recommendations as
follows:

ao Modify the Metro Red Line Locally-Preferred
Alternative by formally adopting and adding to the
LPA a 2.3 mile, two-station extension from the
current interim terminus station at Wilshire/Western
to a new station at Pico/San Vicente Station with an
Olympic/Crenshaw station and an alignment as
illustrated in Attachment A of the staff report.

Authorize staff and consultant to undertake
preliminary engineering and complete the Final
Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (FSEIS)
and Final Subsequent Environmental Impact Report
(FSEIR) by amending the Parsons, Brinckerhoff, Quade

and Douglas (PBQ&D) contract for $1,640,000 in order
to complete this work by September 1992, so the
Commission will be in a position to sign the federal
full funding contract in October, 1992.
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Public Comment were received from:

Alan Alexander, Councilman, City of Beverly Hills

Larry McFarland, President, citizens for the Wilshire
Metro Rail

Lynne Joy Rogers, Crenshaw Bus Task Force

Robert Maguire, President, L.A. County Museum

Catherine O’Neill, citizens for Public Transportation

Bill christopher, former Vice President of Miracle
Mile Residential Association, founding member of

Miracle Mile civic Coalition, former member
of L.A. City Planning Commission, etc.

Michael Cornwell, Board of Wilshire Homeowners
Alliance, President of Windsor Square
Association

Diana Platkin, Westside Civic Federation, Beverly
Wilshire Homes Association

Katherine Diamond, L.A. Chapter of the American
Institute of Architects

Councilman Nate Holden, L.A. City Council

Michael Pitas, Urban Design Advisory Coalition

James Watt McCormick, Westside Urban Forum

Robert Burke, Native Resident

Lloyd Johnson, Senator Diane Watson’s Task Force

Lucy Dyke, City of West Hollywood

Stuart Ahn, Representing Ki Suh Park, Korean Specific
Plan

Louise Wexler, Carthay Circle Home Owners Association

Robert Van Meter, former President of L.A. Audobahn
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Society

Ed Friedrichs, Gensler & Associates/Architects

Ann Banning, Syska & Hennessy

Bryan Allen, self

Greg Roberts

Sheldon Walter, Retired Commanding General L.A.
Rail Transit (non-existent)

Dr. Abraham Falick, Coalition for Rapid Transit

Frank Wyle, Chairman Craft & Folk Art Museum

Stanley Hart, Sierra Club

Mr. Holen moved that the portion of Minimum Operable Segment
3 - consisting of one line running west from the
Wilshire/Western station to the Pico/San Vicente station,
with one intermediate station at Olympic/Crenshaw, be
approved; provided that prior to extending such line west
beyond the Pico/San Vicente station, the City of Los
Angeles, the Los Angeles County Transportation Commission
and the United States Congress will work toward the
resolution of environmental issues which would permit the
evaluation of alternative alignments which could return the
line to Wilshire Boulevard at the Miracle Mile in order to
serve the museums and the Miracle Mile area. Motion was
seconded by Mr. Patsaouras.

Mr. Holen spoke in support of the motion and asked for a
"yes" vote.

Ms. Bacharach indicated that she wanted a clarification,
even though she supported the motion. Her understanding is
that the stations beyond the Pico/San Vicente Station will
not be open until after the year 2000 so this is not an
immediate work effort, but something the Commission should
work on over time with Congress and with the City of Los
Angeles.

Roll call vote on Mr. Holen’s main motion:

Yes: Hertzberg, Fukai, Holen, Knabe, Remy,
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Grabinski, Bacharach, Croyts, Tolbert,
Patsaouras.

No: none

Abstain: Alatorre

A subsequent motion was moved and seconded to approve the staff
recommendations which are consistent with the main motion to
amend the contract with Parsons Brinckerhoff, Quade & Douglas for
$1,644,000 to complete the preliminary engineering, the Final
Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement and the Final
Subsequent Environmental Impact Report by September, 1992.
Motion passed unanimously with Mr. Alatorre abstaining.

4. Amendment to Professional Services Contract for Exposition
Riqht-of-Way Preliminary Study

The Planning and Mobility Improvement Committee (PMIC)
approved the staff recommendation to increase the contract
ceiling with BRW, Inc. to $151,474, amending the scope of
services and terminating the contract June 30, 1992.

Burbank/Glendale/Los Anqeles EIR Contract Amendment for
Revised Pasadena Line Connection

Approved the staff recommendation to amend the Gruen
Associates contract by $21,300 for the Burbank/Glendale/Los
Angeles Line EIR. The revised EIR work scope will
accommodate all proposed Pasadena Line yard alternatives.
The PMIC Committee requested that the staff identify another
creative option for a yard and to drop the non-revenue
operating segment as a viable option for further analysis.

Mr. Holen moved to approve staff recommendations, seconded
by Ms. Bacharach. Hearing no objections, motion carried.

Mr. Alatorre and Mr. Antonovich abstained on this item.

Union Pacific Line Station Update

The Planning and Mobility Improvement Committee (PMIC)
approved the staff recommendation for the Commission to
financially participate in the land acquisition costs for
larger station sites up to a rate of 40% participation in
the first three acres and 100% participation for the
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remainder of property, which is expected to approximate a
67% Commission participation in land acquisition for the
station sites.

Since the Commission is having a greater financial
participation in land acquisition for station sites, the
Committee also recommended to staff to pursue joint
development activities.

Leqislation on State and Local Business Preferences

Approved the staff recommendation to adopt a neutral
position on AB 2304 (Cannella), which amends the Target
Area Contract Preference Act to provide definitions of
a "California-based company" and "a worksite".

Approved the staff recommendation to adopt a neutral
position on AB 1439 (Archie-Hudson), which creates 
fully funded job training program as part of the Target
Area Contract Preference Act.

Approved the staff recommendation to oppose AB 845
(Peace), which requires local entities to award 
contract to a bidder who has paid state or local taxes
within California or submitted a filing regarding state
and local taxes within the state for two successive
years prior to submitting the bid.

Approved the staff recommendation to oppose AB 388
(Peace), which requires that at least 50-percent of the
workforce on local and state public works projects be
California residents.

Adopted a monitor position on AB 3091 (Katz) which
establishes that as a condition to receiving state
funds for the purchases of buses and rail cars, state
and local agencies must adopt a local business
enterprise policy.

Adopted an oppose unless amended position on AB 2578
(Polanco), which requires a 5-percent preference for
california-based companies be applied to state and
local contracts funded by bond acts approved by the
voters after 1992. The proposed amendment would be the
deletion of the workforce residency requirement
language.
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i0. SB 1397 (Rosenthal): Los Anqeles Transit Project - Metro
Rail in the San Fernando Valley

Approved the staff recommendation to oppose SB 1397
(Rosenthal), which requires subway construction on any rail
line developed in the vicinity of the Ventura freeway.

ii. SB 1910 (Rosenthal) Rail Transit on the Exposition Line

12.

13.

Route

Approved the staff recommendation to oppose SB 1910
(Rosenthal), which requires subway construction on specified
sections of any rail line developed for the Exposition Line
Corridor.

AB 680 (Baker/Kopp): Advancement of Funds for Rail Bond
Projects

Approved the staff recommendation to support AB 680
(Baker/Kopp), which allows the advancement of unencumbered

highway funds for rail bond eligible projects and extends
the dates for a demonstration program on high density
residential projects near rail stations.

SB 1417 (Berqeson/Kopp): Professional Services Contracts 
Department of Transportation

Approved the staff recommendation to support SB 1417
(Bergeson/Kopp), if it is amended. SB 1417 allows each
department in Caltrans to develop contractor lists for
anticipated contracts during the subsequent year. The
proposed amendment would be to permit businesses established
during the pre-qualified list term to petition the
department to be added to the current list.

14. Vehicular Air Pollution Clean-Up Leqislation

Approved the staff recommendation to monitor AB 598
(Elder), which requires the California Air Resources
Board to prepare a list of models of motor vehicles
that are significant sources of air pollution. AB 598
also requires the Department of Motor vehicles to
develop and implement a program to acquire and scrap
vehicles on the list.
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Approved the staff’s position to oppose AB 1419
(Lempert), which increases the vehicle smog impact fee
to $600 while exempting specified vehicles from this
fee.

Tabled AB 2600 (Polanco) until the April LISC Committee
meeting.

Tabled SB 1404 (Hart) until the April LISC Committee
meeting.

16. Conqestion Manaqement Proqram Legislative Chanqe Proposal

Recommended that Commission staff be directed to work with
legislative staff, other congestion management agencies, and
other interested parties in support of legislative change to
the CMP.

At the March 13 meeting of the Legislative and
Intergovernmental Service Committee (LISC), Brad McAllester
presented recommendations for legislative change to the
Congestion Management Program (CMP), based on previous
Commission direction, and in response to legislative change
recommendations proposed by the Californians for Better
Transportation. The staff report also incorporates the
responses of the CMP Technical Forum and Policy Advisory
Committee.

The LISC concurred with the staff report, with the following
modifications:

ao Support for CBT Recommendation #2, which proposes
exempting high-density housing near mass transit hubs
from CMP mitigation requirements. This CBT
recommendation is supportive of Commission policy to
encourage density around major transit centers.

Support for CBT Recommendation #3, which proposes
exempting the CMP from CEQA, because further EIR
analysis is conducted through the Regional Mobility
Plan and at the project level.
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Support for CBT Recommendation #4, which proposes the
development of alternative mobility measures to the
current level of service highway standard. LISC
directed staff to actively work with other Congestion
Management Agencies in developing alternative standards
to more fully measure countywide mobility.

17. Interim Amendment to Contract with california Hiqhway Patrol
(CHP) for Call Box Answerinq Services (SAFE Item)

Authorized the Executive Director to issue an interim
amendment to Contract No. TP-016 with the california Highway
Patrol to increase the expenditure cap by $i million to an
amount not to exceed $5.3 million to reimburse the CHP for
the cost of telephone operators and equipment necessary to
answer and respond to call box calls form motorists
requiring roadside assistance.

20. Contract Award for Audit Services to KPMG Peat
Marwick/Gilbert Vasquez

Staff recommended that the Commission award a contract for
Fiscal Year 1991-92 audit services to a joint venture of
KPMG Peat Marwick and Gilbert Vasquez and Company for a firm
fixed price of $45,000 and additional audit-related
financial advisory services on a time and materials basis
not-to-exceed $12,000. The contract will have an option to
extend for one additional year at a firm fixed price of
$48,100 and advisory services not to exceed $13,000.

Public comment was made by Tim Roberts.

Mr. Edelman abstained on this item.

Mr. Tolbert moved to reconsider this item after it was
approved under Consent Calendar, which was seconded.

Roll call vote to reconsider this item:

Yes: Hertzberg, Fukai, Holen, Grabinski, Bacharach,
Tolbert, Patsaouras

No: Remy

Motion was carried.
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Terry Matsumoto, LACTC Controller, answered questions from
the Commissioners.

Mr. Tolbert moved for this item to be sent out for bid,
motion was seconded.

Mr. Hertzberg moved to eliminate the option from the
recommendation, Ms. Bacharach seconded. Without objection,
motion was carried.

23. Metro Green Line: Contract R23-T08-PI800, Chanqe Order No.
1 - Bethlehem Steel Corporation

Authorized the Executive Director to approve Change Order
No. 1 providing for a credit of <$577,335.00>. This
decrease in the contract amount is the result of changes
made due to the hold on the North Coast Extension, and the
addition of two sets of crossovers to the remaining
trackwork.

The DBE goal for this contract is 2% and this change in the
work will not affect DBE participation.

FURTHER DISCUSSION OF CONSENT CALENDAR ITEMS

Adoption of Proposition C Administrative Guidelines

The Planning and Mobility Improvement Committee approved the
staff recommendation to adopt the Proposition C
Administrative Guidelines for four of the five Proposition C
funding elements, as follows:

ao Local Return
Rail and Bus Security
Commuter Rail/Transit Centers
Transit-related Improvements to Freeways and Major
Streets

Ms. Jacki Bacharach requested revisions to the guidelines in
the following general areas:

Clarification in the area of Prop C expenditures on
streets, specifically related to how the pavement
Management system (PMS) certification applies 
transit use on streets.
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Develop consistency between Prop A and Prop C on the
submittal of quarterly reports and auditing procedures.

Add language to the guidelines pertaining to eligible
streets which addresses major activity centers in
determining heavy use for street expenditures under
Prop C.

Clarify that the three-year plan is a planning document
which should be developed to reflect the overall
transit plans and programs for cities for all sources
of transit funding.

In the Prop C application evaluation process, priority
should be given to cities for coordinated projects and
programs.

The Maintenance of Effort requirement for the Pavement
Management Program should be tied to the requirements
of the MOE for Prop iii; however, there will be an
exception process in cases of extreme hardship where
cities cannot meet the Prop iii requisites. In those
instances, exceptions will require review and action by
the Commission.

Reversible lanes should be explicitly identified as an
eligible TSM activity.

As a courtesy to Commissioner Hathaway-Francis, Mr. Holen
moved that this matter be put over to the next meeting of
the Commission, seconded by Mr. Tolbert.

Much discussion followed.

Hearing no objection, motion by Mr. Holen was carried to
continue this item to the April 22 meeting.

Taylor Yard Transit Facilities Development Aqreement

The staff recommended approval of the following:

Approve and authorize the Executive Director to execute
the Taylor Yard Transit Facilities Development
Agreement contingent upon approval of the Southern
California Regional Rail Authority and the City of Los
Angeles;
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Approve expenditure of Commission funds to support
items in the Taylor Transit Facilities Development
Agreement as follows:

Pedestrian Access Bridge
Community Transit Art Fund
Transit Oriented

Development Study

$2,000,000
175,000

200,000

TOTAL $2,375,000

The Planning and Mobility Improvement Committee (PMIC)
approved staff’s recommendation with the following
modifications:

Do

do

Expenditure of $2,000,000 for the Pedestrian Access
Bridge and $175,000 of the Community Transit Art Fund
were approved. The Committee asked for more detail to
be provided on the $200,000 Transit Development Study
scope, and directed staff to return to the full
Commission with an outline, line item budget, and the
names of the parties to be involved int he completion
of the Study.

Commitment to performing the elements of the Taylor
Yard Transit Facilities Agreement without the execution
of the formal Agreement with the City of Los Angeles.

A revised matrix (Attachment B to the PMIC report)
which clearly identified the City’s participation in
the Agreement.

Additional design and cost information on the Security
building as part of the Metrolink Commuter Rail
Maintenance Facility.

Public comment received from:

Bryan Allen
Ed Reyes, Chief Deputy, Councilman Mike Hernandez

Mr. Holen moved to adopt the staff’s recommendation rather
than the committee’s recommendation.

Much discussion followed.
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Ms. Bacharach added an amendment to the committee’s
recommendation to approve the dollars and ask for the
agreement to be brought back so that the committee can agree
on the terms (still a binding agreement) which was seconded.

Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Hertzberg, Fukai, Knabe, Remy, Alatorre,
Grabinski, Bacharach, Antonovich.

No: Holen

Abstain: Tolbert

Motion was carried.

Adoption of Final Negative Declaration and Approval of
Subsequent EIR for Pasadena Project

The Planning and Mobility Improvement Committee recommended
the following actions:

Adopt a Final Mitigate Negative Declaration for the
relocation of the approved Chinatown station and
alignment.

Approve preparation of a Supplement or subsequent
Environmental Impact Report to include the following
variations to the project:

LRT maintenance yard alternatives at (I) Taylor
Yard site; (2) Cornfield site; and (3) a third
variation which will be developed.

Station location explored at Southwest Museum in
Los Angeles and Colorado boulevard in Pasadena.

Approve a sole source contract with Bechtel, in
association with Michael Brandman Associates and Katz,
Okitsu & Associates to complete the necessary EIR work.
Reflecting the scope revisions advised by PMIC, the
contract amount is not to exceed $220,000. This budget
folds in the $40,000 previously approved in September
1991 for additional environmental work.

Susan Rosales, Director, San Gabriel Valley Area Team, gave
a summary of the project and answered Commissioners
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questions.

Mr. Hertzberg moved for approval, seconded by Ms. Bacharach.

Public comment was given by Bryan Allen.

Hearing no objection, motion was carried.

15. Update on SCAQMD "RECLAIM PROGRAM"

Staff recommended that Commission support SCAQMD staff’s
proposal for the "RECLAIM" program with the following
amendments:

SCAQMD staff should prepare a report for the
SCAQMD Board describing how stationary sources
participating in the "RECLAIM" program can
purchase mobile source offsets; and

Do Amend the SCAQMD District staff proposal to
include language in the "RECLAIM" program that
now exists in SCAQMD Regulation XIII exempting
all essential public services (including public
transit).

Ms. Bacharach moved that this item be moved as a
recommendation of the Commission so that it will have the
force of the Commission support, which was seconded.
Without objection, motion was carried.

18. Application for Environmental Enhancement and Mitiqation

19.

Proqram Grant Funds

Staff recommended the Commission to adopt the Resolution of
Support for $1.8 million in FY 1992-1993 Environmental
Enhancement and Mitigation Program Grant funds.

Mr. Patsaouras moved for approval of staff recommendation,
which was seconded. Motion was carried with Ms. Bacharach
objecting.

Contract Amendment for Consulting Services to Manuel Padron
and Associates

Staff recommended the Commission authorize Amendment No. 3
to Contract No. R90-SII-D9001 between the LACTC and Manuel
Padron & Associates in the amount of $I00,000.
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21.

Ms. Bacharach stated that she took Item 19 off the consent
calendar because it didn’t have any recommendations.

Linda Bohlinger of staff answered questions from the
Commissioners.

Much discussion followed.

Motion was moved and seconded to approve the staff
recommendation. Hearing no objection, motion was carried.

Contract Award for Risk Manaqement Consultants Pool

Staff recommended that the Commission award contracts to all
five proposers, including one DBE firm, for a total contract
award of $750,000. The five firms are:

The Wyatt Company
Tillinghast
Coopers & Lybrand
Warren, McVeigh & Griffin
McAllister & Associates, Inc. (DBE)

Motion for approval was moved and seconded.

Mr. Patsaouras moved to recommend that staff come back in
six months, if any of those firms have been used, outlining
the WBE and the NBE content.

Roll Call vote:

Yes: Remy, Grabinski, Bacharach, Patsaouras

No: Fukai, Holen, Tolbert

Abstain: Hertzberg

Motion failed. Item will be resubmitted at the April 22
meeting.

22. LACTC Property Insurance Coveraqe

Staff recommended that because of potential savings that may
result from the consolidation of the Red Line Segment I
property into the existing property insurance policy, the
LACTC should:
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Do

approve the continuation of the existing
property insurance coverage

authorize expenditures up to $1,170,000 for the
property insurance premiums...

FY 92 FY 93

$410,000 $410,000 Blue Line, other LACTC
properties

$350,000 Red Line property (oper)
$760,000 TOTAL

Total required authorization: $410,000 + $760,000 =
$1,170,000

Mr. Hertzberg moved that before the next insurance item
comes back that the analysis report of self-insured vs.
buying insurance be reviewed. Mr. Tolbert seconded, with no
objections, motion was carried.

Metro Red Line, Seqment 3: Construction of the
Hollywood/Vine to Hollywood/Highland Sec[ment

Staff recommended that the Commission authorize the RCC to
proceed with the construction of the Segment 3 tunnel from
Hollywood/Vine, to the rock face and stage I of the
Hollywood/Highland station using local funding sources.

The RCC Board approved staff’s recommendation based on the
amended cost summary and on the condition that staff’s
original assessment that impact to other projects will be
minimal still holds true.

Joel Sandberg answered questions of the Commissioners.

Ms. Bacharach requested that every time the Commission see a
budget number for a project, it should have next to it the
percentage of engineering that, that budget number is based
on so that the Commission can understand it when it comes
back a year later. She moved approval of staff
recommendation, which was seconded by Mr. Tolbert.

Ms. Bacharach indicated that Bethlehem Steel Corporation is
going out of the track work business and asked if there is
another U.S. company that’s leading the rail business and
are there other U.S. companies that are in the track work
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business. In light of the L.A. Car issue, she thought it
would be interesting to know if companies are now continuing
to go out of the rail business.

Mr. Sandberg answered that Bethlehem has chosen to stop
rolling rail directly or manufacturing rail. He didn’t know
the details.

Mr. Patsaouras asked that Mr. Sandberg get back to Ms.
Bacharach with more information on this issue.

Public comments were received from J. Handy and Bryan Allen

Motion by Ms. Bacharach was carried with no objections.

STAFF/COMMITTEE REPORT

25. Transportation Occupations Proqram (TOPS) Status Report

Ms. Bacharach moved that the TOPS program come back to the
Commission for discussion of an expansion in Urban Forestry.
Motion was carried without objections.

26. Conqestion Management Program Workshop Summary

The recommendations from the CMP workshop:

at Direct Commission staff to conduct a Congestion Gap
study to complete the technical planning and modeling
necessary to determine where congestion worsens on the
CMP system over the twenty year planning period, and
effective methods of reducing congestion. (The
"congestion gap" identifies congested segments that
remain, after modeling those projects that will be
funded and implemented over the twenty year planning
period). Redirect the consultant work scope of the
suspended nexus study, to provide technical assistance
to staff in determining the congestion gap. Continue

to explore the opportunity for an intensive
Transportation Demand Management alternative, as a
potentially cost-effective approach to addressing
congestion solutions.

Direct staff to examine the impact that alternative
land use patterns, such as densification of transit
corridors, could have on reducing the congestion gap.
However, because of the additional cost of such work,
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27.

and the statutory requirement that the CMP be
consistent with the SCAG regional forecast, this effort
would be done separately from the CMP.

Ms. Bacharach summarized the CMP workshop.

Ms. Bacharach moved approval of the recommendations from the
CMP workshop. Motion was carried without objection.

Economic Recovery Proqram - Third Party Resolution of SCRTD
Shortfall.

Commissioner Grabinski reported that at the March 25 special
meeting of the Finance and Programming Committee, the
Committee discussed the report of the Third Party Task Force
and recommended that the Commission take the following
actions:

ao Recommend that the RTD Board allocate the, yet to be
determined, amount of retained earnings available to
partially offset the anticipated FY 1992 shortfall.

Direct Commission staff to seek a legal opinion
regarding RTD’s eligibility for STA funds and to work
with RTD staff and the Private Sector Forum to make the
$15.3 million in FY 1989 - FY 1992 STA funds available
to offset RTD’s anticipated FY 1992 shortfall.

Direct Commission staff to work with RTD to develop
final TDA Capital Dollar value to be reprogrammed to
Operating. $21 million is the current estimate by both
agencies. The amount of this total represented by
lapsing funds (i.e. $14-16 million) must 
reprogrammed to Operating uses by LACTC next month.

Recommend that between reallocation of non-rail account
commitments for rail expenses (i.e. $3.3 million) and
SCRTD’s insurance loss reserves (i.e. $160 million),
make available another $i0 million in shortfall
reductions.

Ms. Bacharach moved approval of the recommendation, seconded
by Mr. Tolbert.

Mr. Holen spoke against the motion and recommended the
matter be put on hold to the next meeting of the Commission.
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28.

Much discussion followed.

Public comment was made by Jim Seal, California Bus
Association

Without objection the motion was passed.

Contract Amendment to Tillinqhast for Insurance Audit
Service - (Item was held over from previous meetings)

The Finance and Programming Committee recommended the
Executive Director be authorized to grant additional funding
of $52,000 to increase the contract of Tillinghast, Risk
Management Consultants. This action would increase the
total amount of the contract from $47,000 to $99,000.

The contractor incurred cost in excess of its $47,000 fixed-
price contract due to the following factors:

a. The audit performed dealt with highly technical and
complex risk management insurance premium issues and
practices which had to be explained to internal
staff and Board members during numerous
presentations before and after the report was
issued.

b. The amount of follow-up work related to the issuance
of the report was underestimated.

c. The contractor was involved in resolution of
significant audit findings.

d. The contractor costs in excess of $47,000 appear to
be justified because of the above factors.

e. The contractor failed to inform our staff until mid-
December, 1991, two months after issuance of report,
that costs in excess of the $47,000 fixed price were
incurred.

Ms. Bacharach moved approval, which was seconded, carried
without any objections.

A motion was made to reconsider this item, which was
seconded. Motion was carried, with Ms. Bacharach objecting.

Much discussion followed.


